	Dear GSCS Members and Friends,

The Garden State Coalition of Schools thanks Commissioner of Education nominee Bret Schundler and Legislative panelists that included all three representatives of the 21st Legislative District (Summit) Senator Tom Kean, Assemblyman Jon Bramnick and Assemblywoman Nancy Munoz, as well as Assmblywoman Mila Jasey (27th District / South Orange-Maplewood) for devoting an evening to sharing valuable information and opinions with the approximately 400 people who attended our Education Summit @ Summit on March 2.  This was Mr. Schundler's first public appearance as (Acting) Commissioner of Education before a large group of public education advocates.  It is likely that his nomination will be considered before the Senate for its vote of final approval on March 11.

 

Thank you also to that large crowd of GSCS members, parents and citizens attending from around the state, with special thanks for their support and hospitality to the Board of Education and community of Summit.  Questions posed by GSCS parents and community were targeted and helped provoke specific responses.

 
Please read on for an update of what was heard at the Summit. 

 

Regards.

Lynne Strickland

	What’s Ahead for NJ Education?

Short-term pain with a chance for long-term gain

Highlights from Commissioner Schundler's comments and answers to parent and general audience questions
· The Christie administration endorses standards-based reform efforts, such as Race to the Top, that will help to work toward the dream of a just society. 

 

· The administration hopes to provide tools and resources to teachers in the classroom to help students with a wide range of needs and to help districts provide innovative programs that help students achieve, whatever their learning ability. 

 

· There's growing bipartisan support concerning education and a recognition in Trenton that we must move away from a one-size-fits-all approach to governing school districts.  He senses a willingness on the part of the Republican governor, a Democrat legislature, the DOE and school districts to embrace compromise and change on behalf of helping children learn.

 

· However, for now funding is a major problem.  The administration greatly regrets having to cut state aid in the current budget, forcing districts to dip into their surplus funds, which in effect penalized efficient districts.  The alternative of straight cuts across the board, however, would have left some districts unable to meet payroll or finish the school year.

 

· The administration does not want to cut state aid for 2010-2011, but is waiting for reliable revenue estimates before deciding the amount available for education.  The goal of keeping aid flat at the 2009-10 level demands that $1 billion is found to replace the federal stimulus (ARRA) money.  In order to keep state aid to schools flat, other valuable state programs may need to be cut.

 

· The current funding formula (SFRA), which the Corzine administration should be proud of, provides equity for every district.  The administration intends to "run" the formula to see how much state aid would be needed for next year and to keep current with enrollment and ratables changes, but it will mean a redistribution of funds.  They are looking at redistributing funds within the formula in order to help low-spending districts come up to adequacy. This approach would mean a number of districts should expect a reduction.

 

· It would be prudent for districts to develop their budget for the coming year with an eye toward three scenarios:  a 5% cut in state aid, a 10% cut or a 15% cut.

 

· Should a district's state aid be reduced, the law stipulates that the current 4% cap on increasing revenue raised from property taxes can be increased by the amount of state aid taken.
 

· The administration wants the SFRA to survive and will fund it as much as possible, expecting the Supreme Court to recognize the state's current dire financial situation.  In the future as the formula is fully funded, aid will be based on various categorical needs, not in ways that pit districts against each other, and levels of funding can be expected to shift.

 

· Debt service aid may be cut, and no district should assume it will receive 40% for eligible costs of a voter-approved capital project unless it has been signed off on by the School Development Authority.  Even if the district's grant has been signed by the SDA, the district should be prepared for possibly getting less than the prior approved amount.

 

· Noting that there are recommendations in the Transition Team Education Report that will help districts financially if implemented,  Mr. Schundler asked the audience to wait for Governor Christie's March 16 budget message for specifics on tools to help districts in building their budgets.  His comments hinted at the possibility of doing away with the public vote for a budget at or under cap.

 

· Districts performing well can expect from the new administration mandate relief from burdensome regulations and restrictions. 

 

· He is in the process of putting together a Commissioner's Advisory Group to look at special education costs and funding.

 

 

Helpful Information from a Bipartisan, 

Collaborative Panel 
 

Our legislative panelists all echoed the Commissioner's feeling of a new mood in Trenton and a willingness to talk and work together in a bipartisan fashion.

 

· In response to a question from GSCS Executive Director Lynne Strickland, the panelists all agreed that reinstating the ability of Boards of Education to impose their "last best offer" must be considered by the Legislature, along with other tools to level the playing field for Boards in negotiations.

 

· Also in response to a question from Lynne about budget cap flexibility in this unstable fiscal climate, the panel agreed that districts need more flexibility in how they achieve economic and educational goals, especially in light of the probability of less state aid.

 

· Regarding the recent approval of a Senate package of  legislation, Sen. Kean explained that the Senate's expectation is that the 1.5% of salaries that public employees would pay toward their health benefits would help local districts control costs.  The legislation would go into effect at the beginning of the district's next contract.  If enacted, the legislation should show a total statewide savings the first year of $300 million, translating to savings at the local government unit level.

 

 

Closing GSCS Thoughts

 

GSCS welcomes the open ears in Trenton and looks forward to the continuing dialogue with the Commissioner, the Legislature and the Governor, for as GSCS President Jim O'Neill and Lynne noted, GSCS wants to be part of the solution.  We intend to have a steady seat at the table and to be part of this critical dialogue. 


